
FALLS CREEK PUBLIC SCHOOL 

TALKABOUT  
Phone:  02 4447 8243 Fax: 02 4447 8023 

Email: fallscreek-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au     Web: Fallscreek-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

Term 4 - Week 8 Tuesday 30th November 2010 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT  

Last night’s disco/karaoke extravaganza was a 
lot of fun.  The children enjoyed the night despite 

the rainy beginning to the evening and the ensuing 
drizzle throughout the night.  The P&C are to be con-
gratulated for arranging the event for us; special thanks 
to Mrs Chittenden and Mrs Robinson for the organisa-
tion of the night and to all the parents who came along 
and assisted with supervision throughout the night.  It 
was great to see Mrs Linnane back at the school and 
providing the entertainment for the children. A big 
thank you to the families who were able to stay behind 
after the event to help with the cleaning up and ready-
ing of the hall for preschool today. 
 

Regrettably we were not able to have our swimming 
carnival today.  With the volume of rain yesterday and 
the promise of more today we were fortunate to be 
able to postpone the event until next Monday. We’re 
sorry about the inconvenience. 
 

This Thursday is our last school assembly for the year.  
Children wishing to present certificates for Bridge 
Builder Awards need to do by tomorrow (Wednesday) 
as this will be the last opportunity to receive an award 
for 2010.  If there aren’t quite enough certificates for 
the award of a Bridge Builder this year hold on to them 
as they’ll count towards your awards in 2011. 
 

This time next week children in yrs 5 and 6 will be pre-
paring for their three day adventure to Canberra.  This 
will be an exciting time. 
 

Our next major school event will be our presentation 

evening on 14th December.  As usual we are expecting 

the arrival through the evening of the Crimson Clad 

Christmas Crusader; awards are currently being final-

ised and classes are getting ready to perform items for 

our guests on this special evening.  Please set the date 

aside and come along to support our children.    

Website This week’s web site score = 210 “hits”. 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO YOU 
1st December - Emily Dillon 

  5th December - Levi Robinson     

K/1 News 
 Wow, this term is going quickly! This week we have 
started to some Christmas related activities. 
 

All of the children are becoming very excited (and quite 
tired) as we get closer to the end of the term. 
(Please make sure they get LOTS of sleep.)  
 

 The final homework for year one is due on Thursday. 

Regards 
Bonnie Cullen 
 

2/3 News 
Ms Raynsford, the teacher who took the class in my 
absence last week was delighted with the children and 
left me a note saying she enjoyed the 2 days and that it 
was a great introduction to casual teaching. Well done 
2/3!  
 

Spelling champions last Friday were - Holly W., Holly F., 
Matt, Jade and Emma. 
 

Homework was given out today so everyone could en-
joy the Disco last night. It is Dictation week and Home-
work is due on Friday. 
 

  Hope you enjoy the rest of the pictures from our Ani-

mal Park visit. 

 Keep in touch, 
Lyn  
 

4/5/6 News  
A close win by the Pretty Ponies last week in table 
points, beating the Fairy Peeps by just four points. Con-
gratulations year five. 
 

This is the last week of homework  for 2010 YAY! 
 

Next week 5/6 will be in Canberra from Wednesday and 
year 4 will be producing a project.  
 
In the last week of term we will be conducting some 
experiments with bottle rockets so don’t forget to bring 
in your two litre bottle to create the furthest flying 
rocket! 
  Ben Neich 
 

 Canberra excursion 1 week to go!!  



Sport 
Regrettably we had to  put off our swimming carnival 
until next Monday, 5th December.  Come along and 
help out on the day.  Its always great to have your help. 
We really appreciate it. 

John 
 

Recorder Group 
Recorder Group practise is Thursday Lunch.  We are 
currently working on a Christmas song for the end of 
year events.. 

CANTEEN ROSTER 
Friday 3rd December - Cathy Chittenden 

Friday 10th December - Janelle Worley 

 

Canteen news 
Canteen will be closed on Monday, 6th December as 
we’ll all be at the swimming carnival. 
Rowena 

 

WHAT’S ON THIS TERM 
   

This Week ( Week 8 ) 
 Wednesday 1st December P & C Meeting 
Wednesday & Thursday - Ice Creams for sale 
 Thursday - School Assembly  2:15 
 

Next Week ( Week 9 ) 
   Monday, 6th December - Swimming Carnival 
   Wednesday, 8th December - Friday, 10th December 
- Canberra excursion for children in years 5 and 6 
 
 

 

 
Ice Creams will 
be on sale on 

Wednesday & 
Thursday for $1 each 

 P&C 

I wrote to Bunnings on behalf of the P&C and 
they have donated a 40cm Hi/Velocity fan to 
the school for us to use as one of the prizes in 
our Christmas Raffle. More details about the 
other prize will be sent home shortly with tick-
ets for each family to sell. 
 
We have been invited to the Bunning’s Bbq 
meeting next Tuesday night 7th December at 
6pm.This meeting goes over the rules etc and 
most importantly we will get our Bbq dates for 
2011. Somebody must attend to get a spot for 
the school so if you are able to help out please 
let the Office know.  
 
We sent a poster to Rhonda (our Bunnings con-
tact) with heaps of photos of Gabby’s garden 
and it’s proudly on display in their team room. I 
was asked to thank all the children for their ef-
forts. 
                                Lyn Brown  

 

 Community News 
VINCENTIA HIGH SCHOOL CAR BOOT SALE 

Time for a pre-Christmas clean up? 
Come to Vincentia High’s car boot sale! 

Help support the Vincentia High School Triathlon Club. 
SATURDAY 4TH DECEMBER 2010 

7 - 7.30 AM FOR SET UP. 
SELLING FROM 8AM - 12PM. 

COST $10 FOR A CAR SITE payable on the day. 
Information from Joanne Warren or  

Michelle  Marland ph: 44 416766 
 

ARLD and CRL GROUP 7 RUGBY LEAGUE  
CLINIC -  JANUARY SCHOOL HOLIDAYS 

The camp is open to 5-14 year olds. The 5 - 10 year old 
group will stay for one day and 11– 14 year old group 

will stay for 2 days. The camp is jam packed with rugby 
league games and skills. All meals are provided. The 

cost is $80.00 for 1 day attendance and $150.00 for 2 
days attendance. Participants will receive a boot bag, 

football, t-shirt, kicking tee, quality coaching and super-
vision from trained ARLD and CRL staff and all meals 
required over the  1 or 2 day period. Please contact 

Natalie Russell on  0407 069 757.  
Or Google: South Coast Group 7 Junior Rugby League . 

Registration closes 16/12/10 December 2010. 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    

CHAIR BAGS 

AVAILABLE NOW!! 

(at the office) $10 EACH 



Animal Park Reflections 



Disco Dancers 

2010 


